Minutes
Weston Beautification Committee
January 6, 2022
Zoom at noon

Present: Nancy Thiel, Jim Jamieson, Ryan Gussen, Karin Gianitti, Claudia Hahn, Ellen Crown
Guest: Anne Hunt, Library Chair

Minutes:
Jim made a motion to approve Minutes from Dec 2. Ryan seconded. All in favor, motion passed. 

Holiday Décor review:
Wreaths at Town Hall need to be enlarged and hung on the large panels to the sides of the front doors as we did in 2019.
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Roping was not displayed at Lachat for weeks. Next year, we will provide 2 wreaths. There was additional lighting at Jarvis Military Academy that was not done by Beautification. We would like to coordinate with additional volunteers next year. Jonathan advised that the Gazebo Tree can be stored in Town Hall’s basement by Benny, Town Custodian. Jim offered to take the tree down. We will leave the lights on the Gazebo for winter cheer. 

Weston Community Fund Update
Chair Dawn Egan has reorganized the Community Fund (including changing the name to Foundation) and is ready for the Town Green project. Claudia will check with Dawn about PayPal links for donations through Weston Community Foundation. 

Nancy and Claudia Conference call with Samantha Nestor on 12/20/21:
Samantha requested that Beautification develop a spreadsheet addressing maintenance issues for each Town property. We discussed contacting occupants from each building for a list of maintenance needs. There was discussion on whether this was the responsibility of Beautification or the Building Committee. 
Nancy let Samantha know that the Town Green Project needs to do preliminary work by hiring a Landscape Architect and a designer for the Veterans Memorial in addition to a surveyor and a utility surveyor. There is $50,000 in the Town Green Fund to fund this work. Questions remain about CT’s thresholds for municipal construction projects which determine various parameters. 
Samantha asked if there will be an endowment for maintenance of Town Green. She suggested that a “Friends of Town Green” be established. This will allow us to take the maintenance out of the Town Green budget. CT State Grants have been applied to for the Town Green project. The Town will hear in March if any are awarded to Weston. 
Samantha stated that a grant for the cemetery had been applied for. 
There was no holiday interior decorating done this year. Samantha said it felt like Scrooge was in the building. Next year Beautification should coordinate with Town employees and maybe get Weston Garden Club involved.

Town Green Updates
Jim suggested we add stub ups for food trucks. Locations for the trucks should be discussed with all entities on the Town campus. Jim will contact the consultants required for the project and start getting proposals. 

Greyledge
Nancy presented a 5 year analysis of the Greyledge Trust showing the exorbitant fees to manage the trust. Claudia reported that the Town and Beautification need to set up a meeting with the Town Attorney about breaking the Greyledge Trust to move to another investment company. A Zoom call needs to be organized. 

Town Green Zoom Happy Hour
A Town Happy Hour Zoom is planned for February 10 from 5-5:45 pm. It will be a fun information session on upcoming town projects, including the kick-off for the Town Green Fundraising. Nancy and Claudia will set up a special town Zoom Beautification Meeting on 1/13/22 with Carolyn Hill, who is moving from the Economic Vitality Committee to the Marketing Committee. Carolyn is helping plan the Town Zoom on 2/10. We are grateful for her expertise.

Poster
Ryan will work on creating an 11’x 17’ poster of the Town Green. The poster will feature the rendering and a link to the Town website for more information and how to donate. The poster will be displayed around town. (Library, Senior Center, Town Hall, Pharmacy, Aspetuck Country Club, Field Club, Weston Racquet Club, Kiwanis meeting, on Town website, Instagram, and Facebook pages). We will ask Weston Today to run a piece on our Fundraising efforts.

Maintenance
Anne Hunt asked if Beautification will be funding the cleanout of the catch basins at the Library. We will not. This is a Town maintenance expense and should be overseen by the Building Committee. 
Claudia and Ryan will put off working on the Library Garden design until after the Town Zoom on 2/10. 

Vacancy on Committee
Nancy reported to the Committee that she will be moving to Westport at the end of January. Thankfully, Nancy will remain an advisor to the Beautification Committee and will help oversee the Town Green Project and assist with the Greyledge Trust issue. This loss will create two vacancies on the Committee. Nancy will share all PDFs of Town Green documents. 

Next meeting is February 3, 2022

Meeting adjourned 1:15pm
Respectfully Submitted,
Claudia Hahn
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